
Lawn and Leaf Pick up policies -  

Yard debris is picked up by your regular garbage contractor. (Twin Bridges or County 
Waste)  

Grass and Leaves must be in biodegradable brown bags.  

Twigs and/or sticks must not be bigger than 2 inches in diameter and the bundle should 
be no bigger than 3 ft long. The bundle must be secured with twine or rope. If it is 
secured with anything unnatural (for example - zip ties or bungee cord) it WILL NOT be 
picked up.    

The bundle should not weigh more than 25 lbs., or it WILL NOT be picked up.  

Both Twin Bridges and County Waste do yard debris pick up from Mid-April through 
Mid-November. 

Yard debris pick up is done along the same schedule as regular garbage pick-up. It may 
not be done on the same day, but both companies use the same schedule as garbage 
pick-up. 

If you do not have either of these companies servicing your garbage needs, the Village 

of Ballston Spa will collect whatever they don’t, however, you need to use the same 

parameters and the pick-up is on a “as time permits” schedule.  

 

Between Mid-October and Mid-December, the Village of Ballston Spa Department of 

Public Works will conduct loose lawn debris pick-up to assist our neighborhoods with 

the fall leaf situation. They will also conduct loose yard debris removal between Mid-

April and Mid-May when our residents are getting their yards and gardens ready and 

cleaned up for the season.   

This assistance will only cover LAWN debris. It does not include lumber or construction 

debris and does not include garbage of any sort.  

Lawn debris will be picked up by Department of Public Works staff. Anything that falls 

out of the description of LAWN debris will NOT be picked up. If the offending garbage is 

not picked up or disposed of the Department of Public Works will notify the resident to 

have it removed, and a fine will be imposed if not promptly taken care of.  

 

Please reach out to the Village office if you have any questions about this information.  
518-885-5711 
 


